University Library Committee Meeting Minutes 05/11/07

Convening Chair: Lesley Farmer

Members Present: Roman Kochan, Sara Sluss, Colleen Dunagan, Jun Yan (late), Bei Lu, Leslie Andersen, Larese Hubbard, Betsy McEneaney, and Hema Ramachandran.

Meeting Called to order at 2:00 pm.

Meeting Agenda: Approved.  

Last Meeting Minutes: Approved.

Announcements:

1.  Committee members starting new terms in Fall 2007: Craig Fleming (COTA), Ebony Utley (CLA), Hema Ramachandran (Library), Hilda Sramek, and Lesley Farmer.
Library Updates and Renovation:

1. The remodel is continuing as expected.  All of the computers designated for student use on the first floor are up and running.  

2. In response to recommendation from President Alexander, Dean Kochan is considering the installation of a flat screen television on the first floor that would display images from international newspapers and serve to promote student access through the online library databases to over 300 newspapers worldwide.  

3. The report by consultant Phil Hill is now available.  In this document he makes two central recommendations: one, that the University appoint an AVP of Academic Technology to coordinate technology efforts within the institution; two, that the library redirect its energies to focus on informational programs and learning management systems.  Sara will forward this report to Colleen, who will forward to committee members for review.  

New Business:

1. Distribution of Committee Information

a. There is no established system by which members of the various Academic Senate committees distribute information to their colleges.  However, it is generally recognized that information should be distributed to the Deans for dissemination.  Another possible avenue would be to contact the library liaisons for the various departments.  

b. Sara suggested that a listserv would be one way of facilitating information distribution; however, this campus does not currently have access to this software.

c. Lesley suggested the possibility of opening up the committee’s Beachboard organization to allow for faculty to join; however, such an arrangement would require someone to maintain the organization membership.

2. Recommendation for Library Link on CSULB Homepage

a. The committee discussed the importance of having a link to the library on the University’s homepage.  The need for a link has been suggested to the webmaster in the past and was rejected due to a limitation on space.  The committee feels that since the library is central to the academic life of the University a link on the homepage is essential.  Lesley noted that our campus is one of only two Universities in California that do not have such a link.

b. Lesley volunteered to draft a letter to this effect, which she will distribute via email to the committee for feedback and then forward to the Academic Senate.

3. WASC Follow-up

a. The committee discussed the accessibility of library and research resources.  The responses offered including the following:

i. Bei mentioned that the resources are accessible, but that students do not seem to know how to use them.  She suggested that faculty could identify at least one journal central to their discipline and require students to locate it as means to familiarizing students with the resources.

ii. There is software, LIBDX, which would cause a toolbar with links to the library to open whenever a web browser is opened.  This program could be installed to facilitate access to the library databases.

4. GE Information and Technology Requirement

a. Leslie brought to the committee’s attention some proposed amendments to the GE policy that would result in a misrepresentation of the substance of information literacy and a conflation of information literacy with technology literacy.  

b. The committee agreed that, while there is some overlap between the two areas, information literacy consists of substantially more than “using digital technology to function in an information society.”

c. Leslie distributed a draft of her recommendation for the language.  The University Library Committee members will forward additional feedback to her, but at this time, the committee unanimously agreed with her revisions and is in support of language that maintains a clear distinction between information and technology literacy and provides a well-articulated definition of each.

d. Any additional feedback regarding the language of the Leslie’s revision, or additional comments about the proposed changes should be emailed to Leslie no later than Tuesday, May 15, 2007.

5. Other

a. Fullerton School Libraries

i. Lesley had forwarded the committee an email from a librarian in the Fullerton school district that indicates that their libraries may be in jeopardy of closure.  The librarians are looking for assistance in establishing the continued need for libraries.  Lesley emailed links to four websites that provide evidence of this need.  In addition, she will draft a letter advocating the existence of public school libraries and send it to the Fullerton School District.  

ii. The committee agreed to support the letter.  Lesley will distribute for our review; any comments should be emailed to her promptly.

6. End of the Year Announcements

a. Lesley distributed Thank You cards to the committee members, which were warmly received and much appreciated.

b. In order to facilitate continuity and assist in records maintenance, Colleen will post any electronic documents that she has in her files, as well as copies of the minutes, in the committee’s Beachboard organization.

Meeting adjourned at 3:10 pm.

Minutes submitted by Colleen Dunagan

